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Final Report

NRIC V, Focus Group 4 – Interoperability
The purpose of Focus Group 4 is to provide recommendations to the FCC and to the telecommunications industry that, when implemented, will facilitate and assure interoperability of public data networks.

Focus Group 4 held our initial meeting on December 7, 2000. We have held 4 additional meetings since then (we also had one meeting cancelled due to 9/11 events, and the associated work was completed via Email instead). 

We have had discussions relating to issues in IP service provider interconnection, the status of Internet standards, some issues and requirements for testing, voice over IP (including the requirements for IP to support VOIP), security, and other related interoperability issues. We have also worked with Karl Rauscher (chair of FG 2.A2) and have sent comments on the Best Practices for Data Network Reliability to Focus Group 2.A2.

Outputs and Conclusions

We have produced two outputs:

1. A short statement recommending that Internet providers, and especially the largest Internet providers, consider, consistent with their business practices, publication of their criteria for peering; and 

2. An informational paper discussing IP service provider interconnection, peering, and transit service. 

We note that the area of IP service provider interconnection is somewhat complex, and is an area where there has been significant interest both in the US and internationally. We therefore offer the informational paper as an aid to ongoing discussions in this area.  
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Charter of NRIC V, Focus Group 4

The purpose of Focus Group 4 is to provide recommendations to the FCC and to the telecommunications industry that, when implemented, will facilitate and assure interoperability of public data networks. The duties of the Focus Group will be to prepare studies, reports, and recommendations for assuring data network interoperability within the parameters set forth in the NRIC V Charter. The focus group will determine what levels of interoperability are needed. The Focus Group will also monitor future developments to ensure that interoperability is not at risk. 

Building on the work of NRIC IV, the Focus Group will develop best practices recommendations specific to network interoperability and refine or modify, as appropriate, these recommendations. The focus group will evaluate and report on the extent to which telecommunications common carriers and equipment suppliers are using best practices recommendations for interoperability and applicable multi-vendor standards, and identify ways to increase the use of best practices and relevant standards.

